Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Thursday 8th September 2016, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance

MM, SL, BC, MB, PB, Dr Robin Hudson and Julie Johnston (Practice Manager) 

Apologies for Absence

SA, FMcC, AH and Nicola Lamb (Reception Manager)
Welcome and Introductions

PB was welcomed as a new member of the PRG

Progress on Action Plan

The action plan was reviewed having been circulated in advance and the following points were noted:
It was suggested that use of the on-line system should be promoted via the telephone answer message as its use for appointment bookings remains fairly low. Patients who are ringing in for appointments could be encouraged by the receptionists to consider the online service as an alternative ringing in. There still appears to be a problem for some patients using the online system (depending on the browser used) where an error message is given but the site can still be accessed – this might be confusing or worrying for some patients. Julie agreed to discuss this again with EMIS.

Changes to the GP’s working day had been implemented from 1st August and this was already having a positive impact on the availability of face to face appointments and on waiting times in surgery. Telephone appointments were being offered as an alternative to face to face appointments and uptake of these appointments had so far been very good with patient feedback very positive.

Our work with the frequent attenders was yet to commence but the plan was still to invite a number of patients in for a half hour review appointment where more time could be given to discuss complex issues in the hope that problems could be managed in a better and more pro-active way for the benefit of these patients.

Julie presented a graph of the number of appointments which had kept patients waiting for more than 30minutes beyond their scheduled start time and, since the introduction of the new working day, these had reduced. Shorter, more frequent, surgeries and the introduction of telephone appointments had helped in the time management for GPs and this would be tracked through our software for the remainder of the year as well as through patient feedback.
The shorter, staggered surgeries were also having a positive impact on parking as indeed was the increased use of telephone appointments. However, parking on the road outside the Health Centre continues to be a concern for local residents and the Parish Council. Julie had requested through the County Council that additional restrictions be painted onto Newcastle Road at the Health Centre entrance because this is becoming very dangerous and she had been invited to attend a meeting of the Parish Council to discuss this further in early October.

Signage at the entrance to the Health Centre still remains an issue and would be addressed in the coming year.

The patient leaflet which had been suggested at the last PRG meeting as a means of communicating important messages regarding the use of GP appointments had been circulated prior to the meeting. Members went through the contents of the leaflet with some recommendations for minor changes. The leaflet would be sent to all patients eligible for flu vaccinations inserted into their letters and would be available on the Reception desk for others to pick up. 
[Unfortunately it was not possible to incorporate the amendments into the copies which went with flu letters because these had already been ordered from the printer but those printed in-house would be amended.]

Friends and Family Feedback

The Feedback for June and July had been circulated in advance and whilst numbers were still low the feedback was generally very positive. It was suggested that we could make more use of text messaging for gaining feedback and also for communicating other messages. Currently the surgery does not have the technology for doing this at scale and there are concerns about the accuracy of patients’ mobile phone numbers but this could certainly explored.

Julie agreed to place the Friends and Family cards on the coffee table in reception where patients might feel better able to complete them whilst waiting to see the GP/nurse (although it was pointed out that whilst the feedback is meant to relate to the current consultation this wasn’t too much of a problem as it would be better than no feedback!)

AOB

Dr Hudson thought it might be interesting for PRG members to see some of the clinical audits which are regularly ongoing within the practice as a way of sharing some of the clinical activities and quality improvements we are engaged in. This would be included in the next agenda.

Date of Next Meeting
Thursday 8th December at 7pm, Corbridge Health Centre
